## BALDERTON PARISH COUNCIL

Tel: 01636 703626

E-mail: office@baldertonparishcouncil.gov.uk

Balderton Village Centre

Coronation Street Balderton

May 31st 2023

Dear Sir/Madam,

You are invited to attend the next meeting of the Amenities Committee to be held in the Village Centre on  $Tuesday\ June\ 6^{th}\ 2023$  commencing at 7.00pm

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Cheryl Davison-Lyth

Clerk to the Council

Please note that if anyone intends to record the meeting they should notify the Council in advance in order that the Chairman may notify all present at the onset of the meeting.

## AGENDA

- 1. To receive nominations for and elect a Committee Chairman.
- 2. To receive nominations for and elect a Committee Vice Chairman.
- 3. To receive apologies for absence.
- 4. Declarations of interest
- 5. To take any public comments in accordance with Council Standing Orders; *please note that the entitlement to speak is only for items on the published agenda.*
- 6. To receive the Clerk/Chairman's update.
- 7. To consider a request for a litter bin near to the bench seat at 'The Point' area of the Lake.
- 8. To discuss progress regarding the issue of bankside erosion at the Orchid Close area of the Lake.
- 9. To consider a request from Balderton Cricket Club for the groundsmen to put up the Centre window protector net on Friday afternoons (copy e-mail enclosed).
- 10. To give further consideration to the skatepark proposal including possible locations.
- 11. To consider a suggestion that any vacant allotments be made into quarter plots to allow more people access to the allotments/reduce the waiting list etc.
- 12. To receive any reports regarding highway/flooding issues to pass onto relevant bodies.
- 13. Items of correspondence and information.
- 14. Items for consideration on future agendas.

## **Balderton Parish Council**

From:

Sent: To:

05 May 2023 13:08

Balderton Parish Council

Subject:

FW: Balderton Cricket club window protection

Hi Cheryl,

I'm not sure if you are already aware but there have been some concerns raised about the new protection for the front windows. The 1st team were at home last weekend and had to put up the new nets, The steps provided were fine but due to the area being sloped they weren't very stable. Coupled with the height (3.5mtrs) and the time needed to be on the ladder to do the work the agreement was that it's not safe for us to put up on a match day and we couldn't ask members to put them up on health and safety grounds. I believe has spoken to James directly and asked him to put up the net on a Friday afternoon as a trial so we can just drape the net rather than having to go up ladders and fix the mechanisms, Hopefully this ok for James to do. If you can confirm that this is ok going forwards as a trial while possible solutions are looked at that would be much appreciated.

Best regards,